
Baldridge Hall Roof Fundraiser 

is ongoing! 

The work has been completed; 

now we need finish paying for it. 

Total bill: $63,390 

Amount Raised: $53,040.54 

Amount still needed: $10,349.46 

Contribute by writing “Roof Fund” on the memo line of 

your check or giving envelope.  

 Questions?  Chairperson, Barb Sharrow, 252-1678. 

 

 

Operation Christmas Child 

Operation Christmas Child shoeboxes 
are due 

TODAY!! 
 

 

SPECIAL HOLIDAY VOLUNTEERS NEEDED: 

 Advent Wreath Candle lighters for each service during 

the season.  Signups will be in the hall Sunday. 

 Ushers for the three Christmas Eve services. We 

anticipate many guests. 

 Crossing Guards for Christmas Eve.  It has been 

suggested that we have guides with flashlights to help 

our guests across the street to the city parking lot. 

 Luminaria pickup.  We have 150 luminarias that need 

to be picked up after 7:30 p.m. service.  

 

 

Pecans! 

Packages of fresh pecans from Georgia have arrived!  
Buy yours today after worship or in the office during 
the week.  

$11/bag whole or pieces. 
The proceeds will benefit Grand Mesa Camp. 

 
 
 

Prayers 
 

HEALTH AND HEALING: Bob Rainey had gall bladder surgery 
and has returned to Brookside (Sunrise) to the memory care unit; 
Clare Willis, San Juan # 25; Fred Thompson, Kelly and Krista’s 
father, in health decline, prayers for the family. He and Dot have 
been married 68 1/2 yrs; Janie Smith sends word that her 
granddaughter’s surgery was finally successful. She asks for 
prayers for her and her continual struggle with her necessary 
medication and its side effects; Beverly Tumlinson, a former 
member, is having back surgery. Claire Willis; Staph infection on 
knee, surgery on Monday.   
 
CELEBRATION: Sharon Jewell’s scheduled back surgery went 
well! Please continue to pray for healing. 
 
WE PRAY FOR THOSE LIVING WITH CANCER: Holly Von 
Helms, breast cancer; Colette Holm’s son, Ken, malignant 
tumors in chest, Steve Ratcliff, stem cell transplant for multiple 
myeloma, back to Little Rock for extended stay; Helga 
McCamley, aggressive terminal pancreatic; Ryan Fox, bone, 
encouraging news from chemo treatment; Darlene Scott-Monroe, 
colon, successful  surgery; Jim Kerschner, kidney;  Steve 
Cooper, bladder; Tammy Braun, liver; Dick and Sandy 
Eastman’s son-in-law, Paul Raffa, prostate; Arleen Friedman; 
Jean Bramer, colon;  Kelly Ray, brain tumor; Jennifer Lynn’s 
sister, Judy Rosencrantz, brain; Micki Kintner’s sister, Judy. John 
Forni, is considering being part of an experimental treatment for 
his cancer. 
 
IN HOSPICE: Edna Bell, Don Koeltzow’s mother; Annie Barnhart 
in hospice at Colorow (no visitors please but cards are 
welcome). 
DEATHS:  Adam Seymour lost his grandmother this week. 
Adam and Sarah Seymour have been active with the youth 
groups this past year.  
 

ADDRESSES: 
Dot and Fred Thompson 67606 Trout Road  81403  
Adam and Sarah Seymour 9508 Hillside Road  81401 
 

Order UPPER ROOM DISCIPLINES 2017.  Cost $15 
with 25% discount if we get 50 orders.  Order by 
December 4th.  Call Dick Baker at 249-3735.  This is 
the daily devotions written by the same author for the 
entire week.  Digs a little deeper into scripture. 

 
 

Montrose United Methodist Church 

“Joyfully, to Love All, Serve All, and Share Jesus Christ 

with the World!”  

970-249-3716 
www.montroseumc.org 

 
Pastor: Steve Reinhard 

pastorsteve@montroseumc.org  

970-417-2044 

Music Director: Kelly Thompson 

music@montroseumc.org 

970-249-3716  

Director of Children’s and Youth Ministries: Becky Clark 

Youth@montroseumc.org 

970-209-6977 

November 20, 2016 
Ushers:  8:15 a.m.: Jennifer Hurshman, Darlene Brown,  

                                      Bob Hatcher, A.L. Grant                                                                                                                                                                                                                         

               9:45 a.m.: Patricia London, Bev and Chuck Price                                                       

               11:15 a.m.: Krista Thompson, Penny Lowe,  

                                    Betty Hayes, Sharyl Waldron                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                 
Acolyte regulars: Harry Harrison, Jylliane Meiners  

Flowers: Colette Holm in memory of Jack, 80 Earthly years  

                                today, 3 heavenly years Tuesday. 

Worship Leader: 8:15 a.m.: Jack Ward 

                             11:15 a.m.: Sherry Neill 
                               New Sermon Series 

Podcast of each Sunday’s Sermon is available on the following 

Tuesday of each week, on our church website. 

(Past sermons are also available.) 

November 27 — “Wake Up, You Sleepy-Head!”      –Romans 13:11-14 

December 4— “YOU are the Only Bible Some People Will Ever Read”  

                                                                                      –Romans 15:4-13 

December 11— “Waiting for Christmas, Waiting for Christ”  

                                                                                           –James 5:7-10 

http://www.montroseumc.org/
mailto:pastorsteve@montroseumc.org
mailto:music@montroseumc.org
mailto:Youth@montroseumc.org


Church Office Hours:  

Closed Friday 

Mon 9:00-4:00, Tues 9:00-4:30, Wed. 9:00-4:00, Thurs. 9:00-4:30 

Open during the lunch hour 

Sunday November 16, 2016 Total Attendance: 232 

8:15 Service: 111    9:45 Service: 71   11:15 Service: 50 

Children’s Sunday School: 18    Adult Sunday School: 11 

Pastor’s Bible Study: 25        Community Sunday Supper: 44  

Taize 11/10: 15 

SUNDAY WORSHIP TIMES:  8:15 a.m.  9:45 a.m. & 11:15 a.m.  

Weekday Opportunities  

Mondays:  

Adult Caregivers Support Group 2
nd

 and 4
th

, 1:00 p.m.  

Meet in the library downstairs  

Tuesdays:  

 Pastor’s Bible Study 10:00 a.m. in Baldridge Hall 

Prayer Shawl Group 1-3 p.m. in the library 

Wednesdays: 

  Ringers of Glory Handbell Choir practice 5:30 p.m. 

 Choir Practices: Sounds of Faith, 6:45 p.m.   

                        Celebration Voices, 8:00 p.m.   

Thursdays: 

Community Prayer Group 10:45 a.m. Room 1  

Pastor’s Home Bible Study 7:00 p.m. 2238 American Way 

Fridays: “Friday Night Awesomeness” Youth Group grades 5-8 

Fridays 7:00-9:00 p.m., Baldridge Hall 

Sundays:  

High School & Young Adult Group  6-8:00 p.m. 

Community Sunday Supper 5:00-6:00 p.m. 

Meetings this week: 

 Tonight   Community Thanksgiving Service at All Saints 

  7 p.m.  

 Monday, November 21 

  7a.m. Men’s breakfast 

 Tuesday. November 22 

  no Bible study or meetings 

 Wednesday, November 23 

  Office closed 

 Happy Thanksgiving 

 Saturday, November 26 

  9 a.m. Hanging of the Greens for advent/ Christmas  

 

 

 

 

 

Emmaus Reunion (Support) Groups  

Women’s Groups (Open to ALL Women)  
-Mondays 12:00 noon    

 Room 1 downstairs 

-Mondays 5:30-6:30 p.m.  

 Reinhard residence 2238 American Way 

--Thursdays 7:00-8:00 a.m.  

Looney Bean Coffee Shop 3480 Wolverine Rd.  

Men’s Group (Open to ALL Men) 

   --Fridays 6:30-7:30 a.m. 

Looney Bean Coffee Shop 3480 Wolverine Rd. 

 
Bazaar Thank You! 

United Methodist Women send a big THANK YOU to all 

those who helped to make the 2016 Down Home Bazaar a 

GREAT success! Your time, efforts, talents, hard work, 

dedication, money and love are very much appreciated. On 

Saturday we took in $400 dollars more this year than last 

year. This money is all used to support the Mission giving 

of United Methodist Women.  Thank you, each and every 

one. 
Cookies 

Our cookie monster is empty and 
NEEDS COOKIES.  Please bring 
cookies, homemade or otherwise,  
to the church at any time.  Homemade 
will be put in the freezer. We would 
also put out crackers if you bring them. 

Community Sunday Supper 
There have been some generous financial donations to the 
Community Sunday Supper.  We would like to offer $25.00 
grocery cards to anyone who would like assistance with 
purchasing part of the meal.  The cards will be available in 
the church office.   

Clothes Donation 

We do not take clothes donations! Please take clothes you 

want to donate to those in need to MADA, 17 N 6th St. 

 

 

Calling for Bus Driver Support 

Hello, and a Christmas greeting to all! Wow, where has the 

year gone? 

I am writing this note to ask for 

people to assist with the Bus Driver 

Duties. We are flexible; you can do 

every other month, once a month, 

pick certain Sundays during the year, 

just that we need help. There are 

only two consistent drivers at this 

time and the folks that need a lift to 

church and enjoy our community are 

needing our assistance for the other two Sundays. It is not a 

hard job. On Sundays when I drive, I usually take folks 

home and am sitting in my living room by 2-3. I start 

around 10 a.m. So, there is nothing to it. You can have a 

team (2-3), do it alone, or bring friends. It is a time 

commitment when you do the deed. But this activity 

ministers to folks that don’t have any other means to come 

to church. Please call Jim Garner, John Pavlich, or Carol 

Jones if there are more questions. Please join our ministry.  

Thanks for thinking about helping us! 

CHRISTMAS CAROL GATHERING 
The next Western Rockies Mountain Emmaus 
Montrose/Olathe Gathering will be Christmas 
Caroling on December 10th at 3:00 p.m.  Any 
and all interested persons are invited to join 
us for caroling (you don’t have to be part of 

Emmaus to participate!).  We will meet at the church and 
carpool to Brookdale Sunrise Creek Senior Assisted Living 
Center. We will sing beginning at 3:30 p.m.  Wear a 
Christmas stocking hat or some other holiday attire to 
brighten the occasion. 
We will return to the church for fellowship and a soup/chili 
supper.  Please bring either a pot of soup or chili or a side 
dish or dessert to share.  Questions?  Please call Tom or 
Jenny Hurshman, 249-8611. 


